MISSISSIPPI VOLUNTEERS

NEWSLETTER

---January 1994---

--------------------------Happy New Year!!-----------------------------

Old Business:

The Christmas Party was attended by 8 - 10 members.  Card playing and general chatting filled the evening.

New Orleans is off.  Most members decided that they could not afford to go this year.  We discussed the possibility of going to this event as a naval unit, and the site was very interested.  We will contact them again and maybe we will go in 1995.  Capt Montgomery's Company of 7th  Infantry had planned on going up to almost the day of departure, but illness and schedule conflicts prevented their trip.

New Business:

Winter Meetings have been scheduled and talks tentatively planned.

26 January 1994  Tim H. - Gunboats;  Chris C. - Colonial troops.

23 February 1994  Rich W. - Indians.


There is room for more; if anyone is interested contact Sgt. Lawrence at 653 1556.

Spring Muster is tentatively scheduled for the 19 - 20 of March.  This date can be changed if their are a lot of conflicts.  We will confirm the date at the January meeting.

1994 Calender of events.

Drill and business meeting the fourth Wednesday of every month


beginning April 27.

June 4-5 Ontario.  Battle of Stoney Creek.

June 18-19 Heritage Hill, Green Bay WI.  War of 1812 event.

July 15-17 Prairie du Chien WI.  Battle of Fort Shelby/McKay


commemoration.

August 13-14 Fort Snelling.  Veteran's weekend.

October 8-9 Marion In.  Mississinewa 1812.

October 22-23 Kansas City MO.  Fort Osage.

1995

January 6-8 Chalmette LA.  Battle of New Orleans.

Other events are out there, but these are the ones we have talked about attending.

Announcements:

Bruce E. has announced that his wife is expecting their second child this summer.  Congratulations.

See you at the next meeting 26 January 1994 at the Cheshire Inn  7:00pm.  ***Nominations for 1994 NCO's will be opened at the meeting.

Faithfully Submitted

James Lundgren

Cpl, Mississippi Volunteers

5732 Bossen Terrace  #2

Minneapolis MN 55417

                               MISSISSIPPI VOLUNTEERS

                                     NEWSLETTER

                                  --February 1994--

     ---------------------------------------------------------------------------

     ---------------

     Old Business:

     JANUARY MEETING. 14 Members of the unit in attendance, the 7th decided not

     to come this month.

     NEW ORLEANS. The BWT received a newsletter from the 93rd Highlanders which

     provided a description of the event at New Orleans this past month.  The

     weather was beautiful, (it figures when we weren't there) and apparently

     everything went very well.

     TALKS given by Tim Hintz on gunboats and transportation and Chris Carraher

     on unusual units during the war.  Both talks were interesting and were

     followed by many questions.  Tim is creating a handout on his talk and it

     will be available later.

     New Business:

     REGULATIONS.  A committee was formed to finish up the regulations for the

     unit.  Sgt Lawrence, Cpls Ferguson and Lundgren, Pvts Hintz and Michaelson.

     They will report to the unit later.

     SPRING MUSTER Will be held March 18 and 19.  Friday night start is being

     looked into.  Brenda Williams has offered to cook the meal on Saturday, but

     will accept help from those interested.  $5.00 will be required from all

     people attending to cover costs.  Please pay Brenda in advance.

     Invitations have been sent to other units and we hope to have a big

     turnout.  As always, the schedule is relaxed.  Live shooting in the

     mornings, and drill and tacticals in the afternoons.  Period clothing is

     encouraged as we will be taking official photos of the group to be used

     when contacting event organizers.  Modern footwear will be tolerated for

     the rest of the weekend.

     SUMMER EVENTS:

     STONEY CREEK. Ontario.  More information will be had by the next meeting.

     FORT MASSAC. June 11 - 12  Located in Metropolis Illinois.  We have  been

     invited unit to participate in their event.  As they requested a response

     by the first of February, and our January meeting was close to that date, I

     sent a letter requesting more information.  They called back and provided

     details.  At the meeting it was decided that this event is really too far

     for us to travel at this time, but we wish to be considered for future

     events.  We will also be sending them information on safety regulations as

     this is their first event.

     HERITAGE HILL. June 25 - 26. They sent the preliminary invitation, and the

     changes in this event include the British camp being moved up to the main

     encampment area.  We will be across the road from the Americans.  More

     details at upcoming meetings.

     PRAIRIE DU CHIEN. July 16 - 17.  Micheal Douglass is planning on the same

     event intended for last year before the flooding.  Both Canadian and

     Missouri units are rumored to be planning on attendind this year.

     FORT SNELLING VETERAN'S WEEKEND.  August 13 - 14.  No new information

     pertaining to the Volunteers.  Camp life only.

     NOMINATIONS for the 1994 NCOs were opened.  They will remain open until the

     February meeting.  If you would like to nominate yourself or someone else

     please call Tom L. at 653 1556 or James L. at 726 6364.

     The following people have been nominated already: SGT - Tom Lawrence and

     James Lundgren;  CPL - Greg Campbell, Eric Ferguson, Tim Hintz, and Rich

     Williams.  Bruce E. will collect any mail in ballots.  They will be sent

     out next month.

     Announcements:

     MUSKET FOR SALE.  A Charleville model 1763  Good condition contact Pat

     Ciernia

     FORT NIAGRA has a chance to buy back their original flag from a family in

     Great Britain.  We discussed the possibility of making a group donation.

     This will not be required immediately so we can discuss it further.

     LOST.  My copy of Land Operations during the War of 1812 by Stanley.  If

     anyone knows its whereabouts I would like to hear from you.

     Remember the election will be held at the spring muster so please attend,

     and 1994 dues will be accepted as well.

     NEXT MEETING FEBRUARY 23 1994 AT 7:00 pm.

     faithfully submitted

     James Lundgren

     5732 Bossen Terrace #2

     Minneapolis MN 55417

     612 726 6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

We held our annual muster on March 19-20. Activities included some drilling, live shooting, tactical exercises, elections and a big meal (and I missed it, darn it all). Several members of the local branch of the 7th Infantry showed up. As I understand it, the Volunteers won most tacticals but in one Erik Riveness of the 7th beat the Volunteers single handed. I guess in spring training anything can happen.

Election Results: Tom Lawrence was reelected as Sergeant. The drill corporals are Rich Williams and Greg Campbell, Tim Hintz is treasurer, and I became secretary (always show up or you'll get elected to something).

Our next meeting/drill will be at Fort Snelling at 6:30 on 4/27.

La Compagnie will be helping in a clean up of Murphy's Landing on the 16th of this month. We'll be working on the Faribault cabin of course, probably with an eye to assessing needed repairs. We expect to start around midmorning.

For information on matters above or anything else, or to blow off steam, er, share information contact me at

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

May 1994

The monthly meeting/drill was held on April 27. We practiced basic facings and marching commands, and we left a trail of rust behind us as we did so but fortunately it's only April. We will be much sharper by the next event of the year, which is at Heritage Hill in Green Bay on the weekend of June 25-26.

Other upcoming events:

Prairie du Chien, July 16-17

Ft.Snelling Veterans Weekend, August 13-14

Mississinewa, October 8-9

Ft.Osage, October 22-23

The next drill is May 25, 6:30 at Ft.Snelling.

1994 dues are past due. If you're not paid up this will be your last newsletter. You wouldn't want to risk missing out on my brilliant prose, would you?

Got news to pass on? Pass it on to your faithful secretary.

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

June 1994

The Mississippi Volunteers express their condolences to Clann Tartan on the death of their president, Gary Gilchrist.

The drill scheduled for May 25 was rained out. The next drill will be June 22 at 6:30 at Ft. Snelling.

GREEN BAY: The Heritage Hill event is being held on June 25-26, not the previous weekend as erroneously reported on some letters. If you plan to attend please double check your calendars. Also make sure you tell the Sergeant if you plan to attend so that we can plan car pools, tentage etc.

FOR YOUR MUSICAL EDIFICATION here are the two verses I know to Noble Lads of Canada;

Come all ye British heroes, I pray you lend your ears,

Draw up your British forces, and then your volunteers.

We're going to fight the Yankee boys by water and by land,

And we never will return 'til we've conquered sword in hand.

We're the noble lads of Canada, come to arms boys, come.

O now the time has come my boys to cross the Yankees' line.

Remember they were rebels once and conquered John Burgoyne.

We'll subdue those haughty democrats and pull their dwellings down,

And we'll have the states inhabited with subjects to the crown.

We're the noble lads of Canada, come to arms boys, come.

edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

July 1994

HERITAGE HILL

The event generally went well. Turnout amongst reenactors was light. Event organizers probably won't try to coincide with Ft. Snelling's Civil War weekend since no fort staff attended anyway. They are considering changing the event to more of a timeline event, something like Veterans Weekend at Fort Snelling.

DRILLS

The last drill was well attended. We practiced marching and extending. The next drill will be at the fort at 6:30 on July 27.

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN

The event at Prairie du Chein will be on July 16-17. This is the one event where our unit historically belongs, and the Demeurons will be there expecting to out-drill us, so the sergeant asks that everyone make an effort to attend.

OTHER EVENTS

Ft.Snelling Veterans Weekend, August 13-14

Mississinewa, October 8-9

Ft.Osage, October 22-23

New Orleans, early January

Edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

August 1994

PRAIRIE DU CHIEN

Several members of the Volunteers participated in the reenactment at Prairie du Chien on July 16-17. Our sergeant was taught a bit of line infantry drill which he passed on to his willing pupils at the last drill. Speaking of which...

DRILLS

The drill on July 27 was well attended and long. We drilled for over an hour and possibly set a record for length, we'll never know. We practiced a lot of marching maneuvers. The next drill will be at Ft. Snelling at 6:30 on August 24.

UPCOMING EVENTS

The sergeant wants to know as soon as possible when members intend to attend an event. Upcoming events are:

Ft.Snelling Veterans Weekend, August 13-14

Mississinewa, October 8-9

Ft.Osage, October 22-23

New Orleans, early January

If anyone can attend Veterans Weekend please let me know ASAP. We need Volunteers for the War of 1812 camp.

A list of current membership is included in this issue. If anyone's name is missing please let me know.

Edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

September 1994

DRILLS

Our last drill was on August 24th. We marched around awhile and discussed those things that needed discussing as described below. The next drill is 6:30 at Ft.Snelling on Sep.28. This is the last meeting before Mississenewa, and we'll be discussing the logistics of the trip so please make a point of attending.

MISSISSENEWA

We discussed options for carpooling and raised the possibility of renting a vehicle. The Sergeant's truck is out of commission and we need vehicles that can carry some cargo. Let the Sergeant know asap if you're going because we need to figure out just how many vehicles we need, tents etc. This is coming up quick (Oct. 8,9) so don't procrastinate.

OTHER EVENTS

Besides Mississenewa there is Ft.Osage on Oct.22,23. As a group we have not made plans to attend, but individuals can still do this.

New Orleans is Jan.8,9. We talked a bit about whether and in what capacity to go. So far we're looking at portraying a British naval gun crew. We need to decide in case we need to make clothing for the occasion.

The museum at Tippecanoe is dedicating a new exhibit on April 1,2. They seem to be planning a historic encampment and they are looking for reenactors. The 7th Infantry is planning on attending.

SPEAKING OF THE SEVENTH...

They have recently reorganized their staff structure. Some positions will be replaced with the assignment of tasks to individual members. They are setting the fourth Wednesday of each month as a meeting time to facilitate joint activities with us. It also appears they intend to be more active about recruiting.

Edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

October 1994

DRILL

Our most recent drill was on Sept. 28. We marched around awhile and discussed plans for Mississenewa. Those who wish to go and were not in on the planning should call the Sergeant NOW! The next meeting will be at the Cheshire Inn at 7:30 (not 6:30, please note the time) on October 26. Drills will have to wait until spring.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Mississenewa, October 8-9.

Ft. Osage, October 22-23. The group is not attending, I'm unaware of individuals planning to go.

New Orleans, Jan 8-9. There are tentative plans to attend, but nothing is decided.

Muster. We can't know yet if we will be allowed to shoot at Murphy's Landing, so no date can be set. We may have to look for another location.

Ft.Atkinson, Spring 1995. They are making plans for a War of 1812 event sometime in spring but no date is set.

Tippecanoe, April 1-2. The museum is dedicating a new exhibit and is looking for reenactors. The Seventh is planning to attend and there is a chance the Ft.Snelling staff may have a field trip.

News, views, and wild ravings should be submitted to:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

Newsletter of the

 Mississippi Volunteers

November 1994

NEW ORLEANS

Most of the discussion at the last meeting concerned plans for attending the reenactment in New Orleans January 8-9. The plan is to attend as a landing party of British navy. Those interested will be buying a bulk order of cloth to make blue roundabouts. Individuals also will be acquiring blue checkered shirts, cutlasses, and boarding axes. A source for period cutlasses may have been found. Tentative plans for transportation are to rent a vehicle.

BROGANS

There was also discussion of group members making a bulk order of brogans. Several potential sources were discussed, we won't be able to get them before New Orleans but they should be useful at any of our events.

MICHIGAN FENCIBLES

We have been discussing putting together uniforms for Michigan Fencibles. The difficulty is the need for all of us to be dressed and equipped the same, including having the same muskets.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Muster: We can't know yet if we will be allowed to shoot at Murphy's Landing, so no date can be set. We may have to look for another location.

Ft.Atkinson, Spring 1995. They are making plans for a War of 1812 event sometime in spring but no date is set.

Tippecanoe, April 1-2. The museum is dedicating a new exhibit and is looking for reenactors. The Seventh is planning to attend and there is a chance the Ft.Snelling staff may have a field trip.

send your missals (or missiles) to:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

 Mississippi Volunteers

December 1994

NEW ORLEANS

The trip to New Orleans has been called off due to too many participants dropping out.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Muster: No news yet on Muster, still up in the air. Watch this space.

Ft.Atkinson, Spring 1995. They are making plans for a War of 1812 event sometime in spring but no date is set.

Tippecanoe, April 1-2. The museum is dedicating a new exhibit and is looking for reenactors. The Seventh is planning to attend and there is a chance the Ft.Snelling staff may have a field trip.

DEADLINES

My self-imposed deadline for this newsletter is the La Compagnie meeting, the first Wednesday of each month, so that I can pass out newsletters and some myself the bother of mailing (and postage for the group). To accomplish this, I ask that any information intended for publication be given to me the Sunday before. It's possible to do things on shorter notice, but I make no guarantee. Letters not distributed by hand will be mailed after the La Compagnie meeting.

POTENTIAL PAYING GIGS

I have a letter from an organization called Northern Village Festivals which stages civic/seasonal festivals in the northern metro area. They held something called the St.Croix Valley Harvest Fest in Scandia last October and they are holding a YuleFest in Taylors Falls Dec. 10-11. The gist of their letter is that they would like people who can perform some historical interpretation. They hope in future to get grant money that would allow them pay such interpreters. I gather from their letter that they don't know about the various organizations that are around so I'll be writing them on our behalf to tell them what we do and ask to be kept on their mailing list. Any individuals who wish to contact them should write Northern Village Festivals, P.O.Box 37, Taylors Falls, MN 55084, (612)379-4970.

Anybody looking for a place to live? Both my roommates are moving at the end of January. Low rent near the fort. Call me about this or any other matters that need calling about.

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

 Mississippi Volunteers

December 1994

The next meeting will be at the Cheshire at 7:00 on Jan.25. Rich will be giving a talk on the naval war on the Great Lakes.

NAVAL COATS

As many as are interested in acquiring British naval coats will be going in together on a bulk order of wool. The cost for 3 yards of wool will be approximately $40. Tell the Sergeant by muster if you're interested.

INFANTRY UNIFORMS

Members present at the last meeting discussed acquiring infantry uniforms to permit us to portray other units at events where the Volunteers historically weren't present. Discussion has centered around portraying Michigan Fencibles. There is no hard documentation on the coat they wore, but there is a reference to them wearing a red coat with black piping. The Sergeant has been checking into prices and finds that coats can be had for $225 plus materials, chakos for $85, shoes for $90-&100. This expansion is still at the talking stage.

UPCOMING EVENTS

Muster will be held at Ft.Atkinson March 4-5.

Green Bay is having a War of 1812 twelve event, which in the past has included an "Andrew Jackson victory party" (let the Yankees have their bit of fun) on January 21-22.

Tippecanoe, April 1-2. The museum is dedicating a new exhibit and is looking for reenactors.

The annual event at Heritage Hill in Green Bay will be held Fathers Day weekend, June 17-18.

The War of 1812 event at Prairie du Chien will be July 15-16.

NEED A HOME?

Good, I need a roommate or two. One left with the old year and the other is moving at the end of this month. This place offers cheap rent conveniently close to Ft.Snelling. Also, I was the 3rd runner-up at the All-Hemisphere Historical Reenactor Roommate Congeniality contest.

Edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

eric.ferguson@giz.com

 Mississippi Volunteers

February 1994

FORT WAYNE IN DANGER

The Ft.Wayne restoration in Ft.Wayne, Indiana, may soon be demolished to make way for other development. The fort, which belongs to the city, sits on prime land in downtown Ft.Wayne and has already been closed for two years. There are no definite plans for the land after the fort is gone. An auction was planned for last December to sell off fort property but that has been indefinitely delayed. Two groups in Ft.Wayne are fighting attempts to demolish the fort.

MUSTER

Muster will be held at Ft.Atkinson March 4+5 in conjunction with the fort's first annual mass muster. The event will be open to the public but not advertised. Organizers are looking for ideas for seminar topics. Participants will be provided with firewood, food, water, and housing in the fort. Participants are asked to bring any period costuming for 1813-27. Those going should contact Sergeant Lawrence at 781-4410 (take note, this is a new number!).

OTHER NEWS FROM THE MEETING

Elections will not be held at muster because of the distance. Instead they will be held at the meeting on March 22. Nominations at the meeting of Jan.25 were for sergeant: Rich Williams and James Lundgren; for corporal: Tom Lawrence, Greg Campbell, Doug St.John, Chris Carraher, and myself. The losing candidate for sergeant will be added to the candidates for corporal. Mail-in ballots will be in the next issue.

Attendees were given handouts with the lyrics for Noble Lads of Canada and Hunters of Kentucky. The latter is attached, the former was published in the issue of June 1994. Those who need another copy should contact me.

The Sergeant has found some patterns for naval coats and has acquired an appropriate cutlass. This was displayed at the meeting and more can be had for $165.

Rich gave a talk on the naval war on the Great Lakes and provided an accompanying handout. Those who missed the meeting can get a copy from Rich, 440-1750.

UPCOMING EVENTS

A War of 1812 seminar in St.Louis will include a session on Prairie du Chien. Contact the sergeant for more info. March 11-12

Tippecanoe April 1-2.

Stoney Creek, Ontario, June 2-4.

Green Bay, June 17th+18th. Thus far this is still an 1812 event, but they are considering doing a timeline.

The Battle of Prairie du Chien, July 14-16.

Sometime in September there will be an event at North Point in Baltimore. They will pay $25 to each unit traveling over 100 miles.

Mississinewa, Oct.14+15.

Ft.Osage, Oct. 21+22.

New Orleans, January 6+7.

The next meeting will be February 22, 7:00 at the Cheshire.

By the by, I'm still looking for one or two roommates. Rent depends on whether we split two ways or three. Conveniently close to Ft.Snelling.

Edited by Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terrace #2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

eric.ferguson@giz.com

 Mississippi Volunteers

March 1995

A minor correction for those who keep these newsletters: last month I labeled the date 1994 instead of 1995. Mark the change if you fear confusing yourself sometime in the future, or ignore it, whatever.

FT.WAYNE UPDATE

Groups in Ft.Wayne attempting to preserve the site will be pitching their proposals to the city this month, and the city might decide later this month.

FT.ATKINSON

About 7 of us will be going to Ft.Atkinson on March 4-5. The bulk of us are pooling our money to rent a van and will leave Thursday to permit time to play tourist. The site will be supplying barracks, food, and firewood.

ELECTIONS

Elections will be held during the next meeting, which is March 22. Those who can't attend may send me the attached mail-in ballot. Remember that the losing candidates for Sergeant are considered candidates for Corporal.

EVENTS

Tippecanoe, April 1-2. They are dedicating their new exhibit. The Seventh Infantry plans to attend. Our plans seem less certain, so let the Sergeant know now if you want to go.

Stoney Creek, Ontario, June 2-4.

Green Bay, June 17th+18th. Thus far this is still an 1812 event, but they are considering doing a timeline.

The Battle of Prairie du Chien, July 14-16.

Sometime in September there will be an event at North Point in Baltimore. They will pay $25 to each unit traveling over 100 miles.

Mississinewa, Oct.14+15.

Ft.Osage, Oct. 21+22.

New Orleans, January 6+7.

The meeting concluded with Jim giving a talk on the Battle of Macinac. Contact Jim for copies of handouts.

CREDITS

This being my last newsletter, I wish to give credit to all the people who have worked on it during my time as secretary: Editor--Eric Ferguson; Head Writer--Eric Ferguson; Computer Game Player During Slow Moments--Eric Ferguson; Provider of Annoying Interruptions--Andrew Jackson; Military Consultant--Gen. Packenham; Food--The Hunters of Kentucky; Transportation--NWC Great Lakes Cruise Line; Costumes--Frederick's of Grand Portage

edited by:

Eric Ferguson

5732 Bossen Terr.#2

Minneapolis, MN 55417

(612)726-6364

eric.ferguson@giz.com

SERGEANT: (vote for one)   Rich Williams    James Lundgren

CORPORAL: (vote for four)   Doug St.John
Tom Lawrence

Chris Carraher

Eric Ferguson
   Greg Campbell

